"Remember to the last
'Tis always worth your while to view the past!
For in a country decked with leafy bowers.
Man first appeared surrounded by the flowers
Yea! Since that time, where'er his feet have trod,
Flowers have been born to mark the pilgrim's road,
And all along the stressed and troubled years,
Faith's trusting heart hath charmed away his fears.
This world indeed is beautiful and fair,
Let each his garden tend with willing care,
So when the harvest comes to garner seed,
There may not be within, one noxious weed!"

LECOST K. S

Mrs. Pairman in 1919 called a meeting of the Women of the District, for the purpose of forming a Club to study subjects interesting to women. She was elected President annually for ten years. The motto of the Club was "Freedom to Serve", and it did a lot of useful work in its time. The meetings were held for a time in Mrs. Pairman's house, but later the Doctor had a hall built. Frequent entertainments were given to the Public, which were greatly helped by the orchestra formed by the Boys' Athenaeum. A monthly service continues to be held in this Hall.

Recently Dr. Pairman presented a site on which to build a Library, and advanced a loan at a nominal interest to carry on the scheme. The loan is now fully paid up.